EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday September 11th 2001 at 7.30pm.

Present:

	Mrs I Gregory
	
	Mrs J Joyce

	Mr A Martin
	
	Mr D Bee (Chairman)

	Mr L Clayton (Secretary)
	
	Mr M Peck

	Councillor MJ Hill (LCC)
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	
	
	

	Mrs S Woolley
	
	Mr D Johnson


Councillor Joyce proposed, through the chairman, that prior to the meeting the Parish’s thoughts and condolences go out to the people of the USA involved in the terrible events that have occurred in New York and Washington DC earlier today. 

Prior to the Meeting Constable Reg Burrell, Lincolnshire Police was introduced to the members of the council and he gave a brief summary of his role as the community police officer for the local area including the Parish. The police consider that the close relationship between local communities has been eroded over the years and that the appointment of a nominated constable for rural areas should help re-establish contact with the public. Constable Burrell provided the meeting with his contact details and asked for them to be made available for parishioners so that they can make personal contact if they require assistance on crime prevention matters etc. Details were also given on a personal property marking initiative, using metal paint pens and varnish, he has instigated to help reduce crime. It is hoped to coordinate a scheme of such marking for the parish in the near future. Traffic speeding was discussed and PC Burrell suggested that an ‘Archer Traffic Test’ should be arranged through the Highways Department to ascertain the size of the problem to allow the police to target speed checks etc. 

Car parking by parents at the school was also discussed and though PC Burrell was sympathetic he stated that this was a problem for a lot of schools in the area and from a police point of view there was little that could be done. Councillor Hill LCC stated that he has had experience of similar problems in the local area and volunteered to enquire about having white lines painted on the roadside, especially by the junction of School Lane and the A151.    

The chairman thanked PC Burrell for his attendance whereby he left the meeting.

Councillor Hill LCC then introduced himself to the meeting and gave a brief on his role in Local Government and his responsibilities with regard to the local area. He was sympathetic to the Parish’s concerns over the number of HGVs using the A151 throughout the parish, which he attributed to the ban of such traffic through Stamford and supported the concerns raised at the last meeting over pedestrian safety. He hopes to attend future meetings to keep in contact with the parish and assist where possible.

The chairman thanked Councillor Hill for his attendance whereby he left the meeting. 

Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the Chairman.

1.
Matters arising: 

a.
Village Hall Direction Signs.
Still awaiting a final invoice.  
b.
Electric Pole – Village Hall Car Park.

Councillor Martin reported that in reply to the Village Hall committees letter to East Midlands Electricity, the company had stated that as the new Village Hall was built further away from the pole they had no responsibility for the safety issues raised. They suggested 3 options to resolve the problem but all entailed the Village Hall funding the issue. The Village Hall Committee have therefore decided to erect a suitable fence themselves along with suitable climbing plants to disguise it. There has yet to be a reply to the Parish Council’s letter on the matter.

c.
Highway Matters.
A reply from Mr Brumfield, Lincolnshire Highways, reference the council’s letter detailing various highway matters had bee received. Where particular items came under his remit action was initiated, others were directed to the relevant departments. Mr Brumfield agreed to a site meeting to discuss the dangers for pedestrians along the A151 in Edenham on Monday 10 Sep 01. Councillor Joyce reported that Mr Brumfield suggested that the best option would be to place a wooden footbridge along the western side the Bridge. The matter was discussed and it was greed that the council should formally write to Mr Brumfield requesting that such a bridge be provided at the earliest opportunity to reduce the risk for pedestrians. In the short term a request would be made for pedestrian warning signs to be placed in the vicinity and if possible priority signs erected for HGV’s using the A151. 

d.
Residential Housing Development Signs.
The secretary reported that Mr Clarke LCC technical services had advised him that most of the signs were in fact illegally sited and that he was to arrange for their removal. Councillor Joyce also presented a letter from SKDC informing her of the relevant legislation for future reference.

e.
Golden Jubilee Celebrations; The secretary reported that he had received a proposal from Mrs Glynis Peeling, that all of the different organisations within the Parish should join together in organising an event. This was agreed by the meeting and Councillor Martin volunteered to contact representatives from Steam Action, Edenham Parochial Church Council and Edenham Village Hall/Playing field committees inviting them to attend a event planning meeting to be held in the village hall on 13th Nov 01 at 7:00pm. Details are to be published in the Parish Magazine inviting parishioners to attend also to put forward ideas.

It was also agreed that a sum of money (£450-£500) be allocated from parish funds, under Section 137, towards the cost of subsidising the event. 

Action:   Secretary

f.
Bus Shelter.
The secretary reported that Mr McKenny was unable to carry out the necessary repairs due to ill health and other commitments. The secretary volunteered to carry out the work provided and hopes to commence in the near future. It was also agreed that the extra cost of insuring the shelter for accidental damage etc was cost prohibitive at this time. The shelter is currently covered under the policy for pubic liability.
2.
Listed Building Consent.
Formal notification has been received that listed building consent has been granted for the replacement windows in Edenham School.

3.
Financial Matters :
It was proposed by Councillor Joyce and seconded by Councillor Gregory that the following grants are made: 

a.
Edenham Parochial Church Council

£250-00p towards churchyard maintenance.

b.
Edenham Village Hall/Playing Field

£300-00p towards ground maintenance.

This was agreed by the meeting. A covering letter requesting details of how the monies are to be spent is to be included.

c.
It was proposed by Councillor Gregory and seconded by Councillor Joyce that a donation £20-00p is made to the Winged fellowship Charity. This was agreed by the meeting.









Action:   Secretary

4.
Property Book.
The secretary proposed that the Parish council should formulate a detailed list of all property that it is responsible for. This was agreed by the meeting and the list is to be prepared for the next meeting.










Action:   Secretary

5.
Amenity Freighter.
The next visit of the amenity freighter is to take place on Saturday 17th November 2001. Normal route and times apply.

6.
Correspondence.
Various correspondences were studied, replies where necessary to be made by the secretary. 

Notification has been received detailing intended repairs to the water mains throughout the Parish, work is scheduled to start in November whereby full details will be provided by the contractor.










Action:   Secretary

6.
Other Business.


a. Councillor Peck reported the following:

i. That several drainage grids on the southern side of the A151 in Grimsthorpe had sunk below the road surface especially the one outside Ivy Cottage.

ii. The edge of the carriage way adjacent to the Blackhorse Inn and the driveway t the rear car park had eroded away and posed a risk to car entering /exiting the locations.

iii. There was standing water on the A151 between the Five Bells Public house and the bridge during rainy periods.

b. Councillor Gregory reported that the hedges alongside the A151 from Scottlethorpe to the bridge were overgrown and posed a hazard for pedestrians.

It was agreed that the secretary should direct these matters to the relevant authorities.









Action:   Secretary. 

7.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in the Edenham Village Hall on 13th November, 2001 at 7:30pm. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:00 pm.
Edenham Parish Council  Meeting -  13th November 2001

Agenda 
Apologies:

1.
Matters Arising:

a.
Village Hall Signs.

Update, Invoice Received. 

b.
Highway Matters.

Replies from Highways/Lincs Road Safety Partnership.

c.
Bus Shelter. 


Repainting Update.

d.
Golden Jubilee


Update.

e.
Winged Fellowship 

Receipt for Donation.


f.
Edenham Village Hall

Receipt for Grant.


g.
Hedges A151 Edenham
Reply from Mr Clarke.


h.
Scottlethorpe Road Well
Reply from Mr Clarke


I
Heraldic Signs


Provision of Brass Plaque SKDC - update

2. Financial Matters

a.
Payment for Materials for Bus Shelter (Guttering + Undercoat) £25.36p.
 


b.
Payment for Village Hall Signs – Contribution from Village Hall Committee.

3.
Parish Property
Formulation of Property Book – Village seat etc

4.
Correspondence:

a. 
Land Use Planning Department

b.
Vacany Grimsthorpe Post Office

c.
Various information leaflets

5.
Other Business:

Charity Trustees Meeting to follow.

Information:

Parish Council Meeting Dates for your diary!!!  All Tuesday night at 7:30pm - Edenham Village Hall

08th Jan 2002

12th Mar 2002

14th May 2002 (Followed by Parish Meeting)

09th Jul 2002

10th Sep 2002

12th Nov 2002   (followed by Charity Trustees Meeting)
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